

## Hand transplant recovery sheds new light on touch

November 16 2014, by Lauran Neergaard

Recovery of feeling can gradually improve for years after a hand transplant. That's the suggestion from a small study that points to changes in the brain, not just the new hand, as a reason.

Research presented at a meeting of the Society for Neuroscience sheds light on how the brain processes the sense of touch, and adapts when it goes awry.

The work could offer clues to rehabilitation after stroke, <u>brain injury</u>, maybe one day even spinal cord injury.

When surgeons attach a new hand, nerves from the stump must regenerate into the transplanted limb to begin restoring different sensations, hot or cold, soft or hard, pressure or pain.

While patients can move a new hand fairly soon, how quickly they regain feeling and what sensations they experience vary widely.

© 2014 The Associated Press. All rights reserved.

Citation: Hand transplant recovery sheds new light on touch (2014, November 16) retrieved 18 April 2024 from <a href="https://medicalxpress.com/news/2014-11-transplant-recovery.html">https://medicalxpress.com/news/2014-11-transplant-recovery.html</a>

This document is subject to copyright. Apart from any fair dealing for the purpose of private study or research, no part may be reproduced without the written permission. The content is provided for information purposes only.